„Human Rights Commissioners of Russia seeking contact with Europe“
At the meeting of the European Ombudsman Institute (EOI) at St. Petersburg a discussion about the situation of the Human Rights Commissioners in the Russian Federation took place. While in Russia the situation seems to improve, in Ukraine alarming states of affairs continue to exist, informs the Ombudsman for South Tyrol, Burgi Volgger. Volgger is the President of the European Ombudsman-Institute and was guest at St. Petersburg last week.
At the EOI board meeting at St. Petersburg the present European Ombudspersons (members of the EOI board) were dealing mainly with the situation in the Russian Federation. „To establish Ombuds-Institutions in all parts of the Russian Federation has meanwhile successfully been achieved“, states Volgger satisfied. „But partly only one Ombudsperson is responsible for a huge area, therefore these Ombudspersons are overwhelmed with work“. Volgger, therefore, pleads for the local implementation of Ombuds-Institutions, als already has occured in big cities. „St. Petersburg has now a new Ombudsman with Alexander Shishlov. This is a good start“, resumes Volgger. 
Situation in Ukraine tense

The situation in Ukraine, on the other hand, is worrying. The former Citizens Commissioner for Ukraine, Nina Karpachova, informed about pressures in her country. „Karpachova reported on the ill-treatment of Yulia Tymoshenko at a press conference last year. With regard to the future of the nation Karpachova paints a gloomy picture, as the coming elections won´t change anything of the present situation“, informs Volgger. 
